
December 28, 2013

Dear Ben,

Janice and I genuinely enjoyed your holiday card and letter. We read it out loud and reminisced about you. We are so happy that you earned your degree in clinical psychology and finished a postdoctoral fellowship, too. Congratulations on finishing your licensing and starting your own practice. We can see you as being very successful in branching out into rehabilitation and perhaps other related fields. 
Your crossfit training sounds quite demanding, but that is the way to stay healthy and young. We just came back from 10 days of hiking in the mountains around Tucson, and we are so happy to be strong and healthy. Janice loves to rent nifty houses when we travel to our hiking destinations, so she got a house with a beautiful view of the Tucson mountains. One morning we woke up to see it snowing in the mountains. It kept raining on and off all day, and the next morning the mountain-tops were covered with lots of snow. Our hike that day took us up just short of the snow line. We sat down to eat a bit and enjoy the views above us. 
There was no one else on the trail and we had all of nature right in front of us. Janice said that this is a “once in a lifetime experience,” and it is true. We will probably never have that happen to us again, and it was so beautiful. 

That evening we went to dinner and came in with just 3 minutes before they stopped seating people. We sat in a booth and ordered a glass of wine each. We toasted to each other that “we might share our love forever and a day,” which is our toast each day. We were very close to each other, so we could talk in quiet and gentle voices. After dinner the waitress brought us two more glasses of wine and said it was a gift from someone sitting on the other side of the room. We asked who that might be. She indicated the direction, and we saw a woman waive to us from the distance. 
We beckoned her to come to our table. She was so loving and kind to us and told us how she could see our love from many yards away. Her husband had died six years ago and she missed him so much. Just seeing love in the room warmed her heart and made her want to do something nice for us. Afterward, Janice again said that this is another of those “once in a lifetime experiences.” 

As you might guess, we feel very fortunate in life. And we are happy to see that you are making such great progress. We wish you the very best in dating and finding a very special person to love. We are certain that you will be among the most loving of husbands—and a caring father if that is in the cards. You have a wonderful heart and we feel fortunate to know you. 
All the best for 2014 and the years that follow. If you ever plan on coming up to the Santa Barbara area, please let us know in advance so we can try to get together again. 

Sincerely, 

